Orange County Sanitation District

10844 Ellis Avenue, Fountain Valley, CA 92708
714.962.2411 e www.ocsd.com

December 1, 2020

Rene Solorio, CEO

Golden State Pumping LLC
1051 N Patt St.

Anaheim, CA 92801

SUBJECT: Order to Cease Discharge
RE: Permit No. 1-600975

This letter serves to notify Golden State Pumping LLC (Golden State) that the Orange County
Sanitation District (OCSD) Class 1 Wastewater Discharge Permit No 1-600975 issued for the

facility located at 1051 N Patt St. in Anaheim has been voided on November 30, 2020 due to
no discharge from process operations.

Through recent site inspections and correspondence with facility representatives, itis OCSD'’s
understanding that grease rendering operations at Golden State have ceased as a result of
local municipal code violations. It was also determined that Golden State has elected to
vacate the premises and relocate to an alternate location.

Wastewater discharge from facility shutdown processes are not authorized under Permit No.
1-600975, and Golden State has not notified OCSD of a need to discharge to facilitate the
facility cleanup and shutdown, nor has the facility provided OCSD a plan of closure to this
effect.

Therefore, pursuant to provision of OCSD’s Ordinance and OCSD Class 1
Wastewater Discharge Permit No. 1-600975, Golden State is hereby Ordered to
Cease Discharge to OCSD’s sewerage facilities immediately.

If Golden State needs to discharge as a result of the facility cleanup and shutdown, a request
and closure plan must be submitted to OCSD, and a written authorization must be received
from OCSD, prior to Golden State commencing discharge.

Please be advised that OCSD may conduct an inspection of Golden State to confirm the
termination of discharge to the sewer system.

Golden State is reminded that pursuant to the authority of California Government Code
Sections 54739-54740 and OCSD's Wastewater Discharge Regulations (Ordinance OCSD-
53) Section 616, any person who violates any provision of the OCSD's Ordinance will be liable
up to $25,000.00 per violation for each day that such a violation occurs. In addition, pursuant
to Sections 54740.5 and 54740.6, administrative fines may be assessed up to $5,000.00 per
violation or up to $10.00 per gallon for discharging without a permit.

If you have any questions, please contact Jason Daniel at 714-593-7013 or
jdaniel@ocsd.com. o

" Roya'Sohanaki, PE
Engineering Manager, Resource Protection Division
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c: Jesse Becerra, Anaheim Code Enforcement

Our Mission: To protect public health and the environment by
providing effective wastewater collection, treatment, and recycling.






